
The Minutes of the Third PTA Meeting held on 11th September,2024 
 

 

Third Parents teachers’ association meeting for the academic year 2024-25 was 

conducted on Wednesday 11th September, 2024. 

➢ Ms. Rama Priya Sinha welcomed all the PTA members and read the Agenda of 
the Meeting. 

➢ Heeding the norm, Ms. Rama read out the minutes of the first PTA meeting of 
academic year 2024-25 held on 18th April, 2024. 

➢ The minutes of the meeting were seconded by Mrs. Prajakta Punalekar (Parth) 
and Mrs. Nazneen Kutar (Farzad). 

➢ Then Ms. Rama invited the Principal Dr. Sanjay Roy to take over the meeting. 
➢ In his speech Dr. Roy announced the Agenda of the meeting as: 

‘Revision of Fees’. 
➢ Dr. Roy s ta r ted  by displaying an Excel sheet on the monitor regarding the 

revised fee structure for the academic years 2025’26 and 2026’27. 
➢ Sir Roy said that the proposed fees that the school has given for the academic 

year 2025’26 and 2026’27  (in accordance with the Government rules of 15% 
hike) is: 
 i.  13% Hike for the Primary Section, and 
 ii. 12% Hike for the Secondary Section 
which comes out as : 
a. Rs. 1, 27,650 for the Primary Section 
b. Rs. 1,33,475 for the Secondary Section, for the academic years 2025’26 
and 2026’27.  

 
➢ Sir Roy then requested the parents to have a look at the proposed fee structure. 

He added that he wanted them to be very clear about the same and hence had 
sent a notice regarding it earlier. He also prepared the Excel sheet to display 
on the screen for the parents. 

➢ Sir Roy requested the PTA members to give their approval by raising their 
hands. 

➢ All PTA members and class teachers have given their consent. 
➢ Sir Roy appreciated this gesture and thanked them for giving their unanimous 

consent, for showing trust in him and in the school. He added that it means a 
lot to him. 

 
➢ In the end, Dr. Roy asked the members to raise their question, if any, regarding 

the Agenda. 
➢ Queries related to ventilation of classrooms, early dispersal of children during 

Ganpati Visarjan were raised. Sir said that he would look into the matter. He 
was humble to give early dispersal to the children the very same day and gave 
a holiday to the Primary Section the next day. Secondary Section also got a 
Half Day the next day on account of Gauri Visarjan. 

➢ Dr. Roy ended the meeting by thanking Dr. Caroline, and all present there for 
taking their valuable time out and giving support to the school.  

➢  Ms Rama requested the parents to stay back for 10 minutes for signing the 
approval sheet.  
 
  



 
 


